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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY JANUARY  9TH  2013
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans

1.   
PRESENT:    Debbie Maya 
(Chair) (Russian campaign)





Peter Smith

(Secretary) (CASA)





Irene Austin 
(Refugees) (Law School Event)




Louise Chick 
(Control Arms and Demand Dignity)




Jon Holden

(Member)





Maureen Huckle
(Member)





Katherine Mears (new member:kmacvine@hotmail.com), 




Karla Siswick
(Administrator)





Roseanne Wilkinson (Member)





Penny Williams
(Treasurer)
Apologies for Absence: 
Frances Davies 
(Member) (Death Penalty)






Sue Fakes 

(Media Officer) 







Suzy Hope 

(Member) 







Peter Vincent  
(China Campaign)
2.    CAMPAIGNS :
CASA : Peter Smith had one action.

Mexico: Five members of the Guzmán Cruz  family were subjected to enforced disappearance in the early 1970s. The rest of the family have been seeking truth and justice ever since. Their home was burgled on November 29 and some of paperwork about the enforced disappearances stolen. The family had been harassed before in their search for justice. We urge prompt investigation of the burglary and protection measures for the family.
FORMER SOVIET UNION (FSU) Campaign:  Debbie introduced three actions:
Khazakhstan: Zhasulan Suleimenov and his cousin Kuat Zhobolaev were sentenced in November 2009 to 8 years’ imprisonment on charges of terrorism
after what independent observers called a ‘blatantly unfair trial.’ Zhasulan is disabled and wheelchair-bound. Kuat is losing his eyesight which relatives fear

is due to beatings received to his face in prison. Both have been tortured. We urge medical attention for both.

Russian Federation: A proposed law (Draft Federal Law no 44554-6), and amendments to it, are being considered by the Russian Parliament which would limit the provision of information to minors about homosexuality. This law, if passed, would lead to further discrimination against LGBTI people. We write to the Russian authorities asking them not to pass the law.

Uzbekistan: Uzbekistani national Yusup Kasymakhunov, who had just completed 8 years’ imprisonment in Russia for involvement in a banned Islamist organisation went missing in the Moscow region on December 14. He may have been abducted by Uzbekistani security services, who have tried to extradite him, and taken to Uzbekistan where he would be at serious risk of torture and other ill-treatment. We ask the Russian and Uzbekistan authorities to investigate and find his whereabouts.
USA: We signed a petition to President Obama, urging the immediate release of British resident, Shaker Aamer, who has been detained in Guantanamo Bay without charge or trial for 11 years and all the other detainees held there, unless they are to be charged with a recognizably criminal offence and tried in a US federal court.
There is no monthly action in January.

3. ANNUAL EVENT WITH THE LAW SCHOOL OF HERTS UNIVERSITY:
Irene reported on progress. The date agreed for this event is Tuesday March 12, the time 7 pm for 7.30 rather than 6.45 for 7.15 as proposed at the December meeting. This will allow more time for people who have been at work to come. On the Law School side, the event this year is being held in association with the School, the Hertfordshire Law Society and the Hertfordshire Junior Lawyers Division. Anti-Slavery International, whose DVD ‘Hell on Earth: Slavery Today’ will be shown, will provide a speaker to join a panel of speakers including academics and members of the legal profession to discuss human trafficking and modern day slavery.  Publicity will be necessary: Klearchos at the Law School will arrange publicity on the University website, by emails etc. Louise has kindly agreed to design a flyer, using photos supplied by Anti-Slavery International. Penny has submitted details to the Amnesty Magazine and Groups News. 
We will invite other Groups, and approach Andrew Coleby regarding publicity round his networks. Peter Smith will see if he can circulate other Libraries via St Albans Central Library, as he did last year. Local radio was suggested.    

4.   AIUK EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING (EGM)

The circumstances surrounding the calling of this meeting, the first EGM for 30 years, were discussed at length. For some years now the AI movement has wanted to increase the proportion of its resources devoted to the promotion of human rights in parts of the world where its presence is less: in particular the global south and east (South America, Africa, and Southern Asia). Amnesty Sections are being asked to increase the amount they give to the international movement through the AI International Secretariat (IS,) from 30% to 40% by 2021. The Board of AIUK has concluded that it cannot meet this demand from growth in income, but must make cuts. It also believes it has no choice in the matter: it is obliged to meet the requirements of AI. It means that there must be AIUK staff redundancies. The requisitioners of the EGM believe that this is not the way forward and while they support the ‘Move Closer To The Ground’ (Mcttg) initiative, as the move of resources is called, they believe that the membership has not had a proper say in redefining AIUK’s new role, nor that it was made aware of the extent of cuts necessary. The EGM has been called to give the membership chance to express its views. The background is widespread disquiet among staff at both the IS and AIUK, resulting in resignations of experienced campaign leaders at the IS and strikes at both AIUK and the IS. 282 staff at the IS signed a letter expressing no confidence in the IS leadership in their management of the change taking place.

The EGM has been called for Saturday January 12 2013. The Group took the view that democratic discussion was desirable and asked Peter Smith to cast the Group’s 10 votes in favour of the 7 Special Resolutions put forward by the EGM proposers. It noted that in the new proposed structure for AIUK cuts seemed to be being made more in resources backing campaigning than in those supporting fundraising. It did wonder whether the number of paid staff at AIUK had perhaps

increased too quickly over the past few years. [At the time of writing these minutes the EGM, which Penny and Peter Smith attended, has taken place and its results have been circulated to the Group by Peter. The discussion around these results will continue and he will keep the Group up-to-date with info about them.]  

5.    MISCELLANEOUS:

Penny has received an email from Barbara Starkey about a one-woman play,
written and performed by Susan Stein, about a Jewish woman’s thoughts just before she was deported to Auschwitz by the Nazis. (see www.ettyplay.com).
Susan is looking for contacts in St Albans. Trestle Theatre and the Maltings Arts Theatre were mentioned. Great interest was shown in the play, and the Secretary was asked to reply to Barbara with these suggestions and that our Group would be happy, with other Groups, to support a visit of Susan to St Albans.
Hannah Clayton will be leading a workshop at our next meeting (February 13) on ‘Creative campaigning for Individuals’, as requested by the Group, and asks if we have any particular ideas or wishes for this. Please let Peter Smith know if you have.
Louise reported that John Warren, grandson of the late Joyce Percival (who was a long standing member of our Group) approached us for support as he was seeking to find out whether the St Albans-based company Hall and Watts had received a licence to export arms to Bahrain. Louise had contacted AIUK HQ about this but had not received help. It was suggested she seek help from other organizations. [Shortly after the meeting John managed to get an article about this matter
into the Herts Advertiser, a copy of which, at Louise’s request, has been circulated around the Group. There is going to be a talk on the Arms Trade Treaty at the AIUK South Midlands Regional Conference on January 26, so perhaps Peter Smith can raise it with the speaker there.]
The AIUK National Conference and AGM 2013 takes place at the University of Warwick from 13-14 April. £200 has been set aside to go towards expenses of any Group member who would like to go.

Thanks to Sue for getting a letter into the Herts Advertiser thanking donors to our November street collection.
6.     NEXT MEETING:

On Wednesday 13th February 2013 at 8 pm at the Friends’ Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans, AL1 3UD. This meeting
will be our AGM and will also have a workshop by an AIUK trainer,

so please come if you can, so that we have a good turnout for that.
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